Message:

Hello Shelli, Mayor Grenier and Council, I went to the two cemeteries this morning and was upset to see they were mowing and there was NO growing grass, it is burned because of the drought we are experiencing, they were mowing dirt. This is a shame, it is a waste of our money!!! We could use some of that money to repair the New City Cemetery where there are caskets popping out of the ground and headstones and monuments toppling over.

I have talked to Councilor Lucie Remillard about the caskets and headstones, which was 2 years ago and I researched it myself and found out that the cemeteries years ago were filled with bark which is breaking down. I believe it was brought up at a council meeting this spring that a someone was researching it. How long does it take, my Lord this is supposed to be these peoples final resting place, they and their families PAID for their final resting place to be taken care of years!! I find it astonishing that a small town north of us can get help with their cemetery from the state and we can't or won't go for help from the state.

I have addressed this to you and the Mayor and Council and if you would share this I would appreciate it

Thank You Ellen King 107 Jericho Rd Berlin, NH